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“Our purpose is to love God  

and bring people into a growing relationship with Jesus and His church!” 

THE SPIRIT 

Newsletter Article from the Pastor 

 

I must still read and study the catechism daily, yet I cannot master it as I wish, 

but must remain a child and a pupil of the catechism, and I do it gladly. 

                                           Martin Luther is his preface to the Large Catechism 

I must still read and study the yet I cannot master it as I wish, but 

m     This month we will honor the 500th Year of the Reformation when Martin Luther 

nailed the 95 Theses to the church doors in Wittenberg, Germany.  Luther was just hoping 

for a conversation about how he understood Scripture and how it was lived out in the 

church.  He never expected that it would start a movement that would change the church 

forever. 

 

 Luther understood the need for life-long learning so he wrote the Small Catechism to 

be used in the home and the Large Catechism for pastors to teach their parishioners.  He be-

lieved that grace was a gift given by God and that one didn’t buy their way into heaven.   

 

 Many times, Luther wrote about how sad he was that the church was splitting into 

different denominations instead of coming together and embracing the reforms he believed 

were necessary and “for the sake of the Gospel”.  I believe Luther would be pleased with the 

progress that we and our denominational sisters and brothers have accomplished for we are 

all one in Christ Jesus. 

 

 On Sunday, October 29th at 3:30 pm, our Westminster Conference of churches will 

gather in celebration of Reformation 500th for a festival worship service at Big Baker Chap-

el on the campus of McDaniel College.  With the chapel having a seating capacity of 800, 

we are hoping to fill it up to mark this significant event.  Communion will be .  

 

Hope to see you there! 

 

 

 

 



Welcome to our Pastoral Assistant 
 
 
Hello, please permit me to introduce myself. My name is Joe Herb 

and I have just been hired as Holy Spirit’s new Pastoral Assistant. To say 
that I am excited to get started is an understatement, but first I would like 
to tell you a little bit about myself. 

My wife, Linda, and I have been married for 37 years. We have two 
grown daughters that have blessed us with two grandsons, Mathew - 17 - 
a senior at Liberty High School and Chuckie - 7 - a second grader at           
Carrolltowne Elementary.   

As a Maryland State Employee for the past 21 years for the Maryland Department of the 
Environment, I have held the position of Graphic Designer and am currently a Webmaster re-
sponsible for the agencies website. 

I hold an Associate’s Degree from Anne Arundel Community College where I graduated in 
1995 Summa Cum Laude.  I am also a 2003 graduate from the Lutheran Theological Seminary 
in Gettysburg’s Youth and Family Ministry Certification School. 

Almost 20 years ago I answered what I believed to be a calling from God into youth minis-
try. And, I’ve loved every minute of it! I’ve had the pleasure to lead church youth ministries in 
Glen Burnie and right here in Carroll County. I’ve also had the privilege of ministering to un-
churched high school students through an organization named Youth For Christ for the past nine 
years in Anne Arundel and Carroll Counties. 

One of my great loves is teaching.  Throughout my ministerial career I’ve taught many 
Sunday school and confirmation classes.  Nothing brings me more joy than helping our children 
learn about our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ and walking with them as they develop and grow 
into their own faith journey. 

My favorite bible verse is Jeremiah 29:11. “For I know the plans I have for you,” declares 
the LORD, “plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future.” 

I am looking forward to fulfilling God’s plans as an individual and as the family that is Holy 

Spirit Lutheran Church as we strive to live up to “our purpose to love God and bring people into a 

growing relationship with Jesus and His church.” 

 
 

 “Spirit Diners” will get together  October  1, at Jerry D’s Saloon,  

located at7808 Harford Road, Parkville, MD at 1  

PM (http://www.jerrydsrestaurant.com. We will receive separate checks. Use the “sign-up” 

sheet (in back of the church) to make your reservation.  

Questions: call Barbara Northrop, 410-552-0104. 

 

 

Spirited Seniors 

 Will meet October 11th at noon at the Winfield Inn. If you need a ride please contact Darlene 

Revis, 410-795-7322 

 

http://www.thewoodbineinn.com/


 

Fall Stewardship Program 

 

The theme of our fall stewardship program is 
“Stewardship: Sharing the Gifts We Have Been 
Given.” We will spend several weeks talking about 
what we have been given and how we can use it 
faithfully. 

October 8: The theme this Sunday is trusting God 
to provide. In the Sermon on the Mount, Jesus 
speaks about how God provides for our every 
need and how too much concern for our 
possessions can get in the way of living as his disciples. We must combine being careful 
consumers and planning for the future with quiet confidence in God's promise to provide. 

October 15: This Sunday's focus is on how we can use the time and talents God has given us 
to support our community here at Holy Spirit and work to spread the Gospel in Eldersburg, 
Carroll County, and in the world as we cooperate with the wider Church. The parable of the 
talents reminds us that God has blessed each of us with time and abilities and that we will 
be held accountable for the way we use them. 

October 22: Many people in our society are afraid that they don't have enough and that what 
they have could be gone at any moment. If we focus on scarcity, we never have enough. 
When we focus on God's abundant blessings, there is more than we can ever imagine. How 
can we use what God has given us to do God's work in this world? How will God use what 
we give back to do more than we can imagine? 

October 29: This is Reformation Sunday and Confirmation Sunday for our young people. Today 
we give thanks for spiritual blessings and for the work of the Holy Spirit to keep us all, young 
and old, steadfast in our faith. We also recognize the work of servants like Martin Luther who 
have helped to guide the Church and keep it true to the Gospel. 

November 5: This is Commitment Sunday. As God's people, we recognize that God has richly 
provided us with all that we need and that all that we have belongs to God. Living in 
gratitude for that abundance, we give of the blessings we have received. Take some time to 
prepare for this week by thinking about how much of what God has entrusted to you is kept 
for your use and how much is given to others. Pray about your response. 

Deacon Linda 

 Shepherd’s Staff – Call for Coats 
Winter coats are collected and distributed FREE to Carroll County Residents. 

Program runs from September 23rd through November 12th. 
 

Accepting new and gently used donation of infant to adult outerwear 
as well as hats, gloves, and scarves to give to those without. 

Please place donations in the designated bin in the back of the sanctuary 
   for this collection. 

                                    Thank you for your participation 



October Preschool News: 
We can’t believe that a month has already gone by.  We have had a 

great start to the new school year.  The morning classes are almost at 

full capacity.  The morning program runs from 9:00 until 11:30.  The 

afternoon program runs for 12:30 until 3:00. We have 102 spaces 

filled with many new families. 

 

In the month of October we have so many things plan it will be so much fun. Our character trait for 

this month is Cooperation.  The older classes will visit the Sykesville Fire Department in October to 

learn about fire safety and to tour the fire house.  We will even get to sit in the fire trucks.  We will 

visit Buppert’s Farm  to learn about farms and how our food gets to our tables.  Each child will re-

ceive a pumpkin for the holiday to decorate.  At the end of the month we will celebrate Halloween 

with a party and a costume parade.   

Please don’t forget to go on line to register your Martins card with our Preschool it only takes a mi-

nute and even if you already are planning to give to another school you can register with multiple 

schools so all can benefit.  Our school ID # is 01779.  This is a great way to support the school. 

 

Right now we have Kidstuff coupon books for sale for $25.00.  There are some great coupons in 

them for everyone not just for kids.  If you are interested in purchasing one or seeing one please con-

tact me at the preschool office or send me an email at hslc.preschool@comcast.net.   

The Holy Spirit Learning Center is in need of a volunteer who has a basic knowledge of Microsoft Excel to input 

data into a spreadsheet. The information will need to be completed at Holy Spirit, but can be done at your con-

venience. It is important for us to have this project completed this fall. If you can give us your skills, please con-

tact Jennie Jones, Preschool Director at 795-2287 or 795-6333.  

mailto:hslc.preschool@comcast.net


Reformation 500 - Westminster  
4 April 2017  

Dear Westminster Conference Colleagues –  

 

We are pleased to announce that we will gather as a Conference in celebration of the Reformation 500th for a festi-

val worship at Big Baker Chapel on the campus of McDaniel College on Sunday, October 29, 2017 at 3:30 p.m.    

With the chapel having a seating capacity of 800, our hope is that we would fill it with 500 people in the worship 

for this significant anniversary.  The preacher will be The Rev. Dr. Mark Oldenburg of Gettysburg Seminary.  Mu-

sic will be coordinated by Ted Dix, organist/choirmaster at Grace Lutheran Church, assisted by Dr. Margaret Bou-

dreaux, professor of music at McDaniel College and director of the Masterworks Chorale.   The Masterworks Cho-

rale and the College Choir will provide special music and they along with a joint choir of our conference churches’ 

choirs will support the singing during the service.   

 

We will be offering a Children’s Sermon time by Pastor Kristin Dubsky of St. John’s Lutheran Church and Pastor 

Andy Carr of St. Mark’s Hampstead.  Additionally, there will be congregational banners created by youth in the 

conference churches with the theme – “What do you think the Lutheran church can bring to our world today?”   

All youth groups are invited to make their own and then appoint a banner bearer to carry and they should bring a 

standard to place it in after the procession for display during the service.   

All choirs are invited to participate in the music; they should wear whatever choir robes they typically wear.   Dr. 

Boudreaux and Mr. Dix will be in touch with choir directors over the summer about music.  A rehearsal with musi-

cians will occur at 2 p.m. that Sunday, the 29th.   

 

All rostered ministers are invited to process; the color of the day is, of course, red.   Communion will be celebrated 

and distributed by intinction.   

An offering will be collected during the service for Carroll Lutheran School.    

Additionally, opportunity to dine at local eateries after the service will be given to attendees so that a portion of 

their dinner tab will be given, through special arrangement, to both The Shepherd’s Staff and NESAP and Caring 

& Sharing of Northwest Carroll.   The list of the eateries will be published in the service bulletin.     

Each congregation from the conference is invited to support the expenses of this festival worship by a contribution 

of at least $50 to the conference by September 1.   We will let you know the mechanism for taking care of this con-

tribution over the summer.  Funds from the conference shared ministry account will also go towards this service’s 

expenses. 

 

Thank you so much in advance for your commitment to this.  Two additional opportunities to celebrate this mo-

mentous occasion which we are working on will hopefully occur in 2018 as we provide a Reformation for Families 

event and an Ecumenical Celebration with our Catholic neighbors.  

  

In Christ,   the Reformation 500 Planning Team – Michael Adams, Andy Carr, Martha Clementson, Cris Frigm, 

and David Schafer  

RADA fall fundraiser! 

RADA Cutlery catalogs are available through October. Get yours now; see the display at the back of the multipur-

pose room. 

Need a wedding gift? Is there a sportsman among your family or friends? Are you still trying to slice a tomato with-

out the best TOMATO KNIFE ever?!? 

Keep your Christmas gift list handy as you check out the high quality cutlery, cookbooks, stoneware, dips, soups, and 

sauces. Take an extra catalog to share with family, friends, and co-workers. 

RADA products truly are “a cut above the rest.” And they are made in the U.S.A.!!! If you have any questions….call 

me or see me at church. 

  Nancy Bowman 410-795-3415 443-605-6966 

 



 

Who’s Who in the Reformation 

John (Johann) Tetzel and Indulgences 

Many people know that in the Ninety-Five Theses, Martin 
Luther objected to practices related to indulgences. But what exactly 
was an indulgence? Catholic theology of the time taught that every 
sin led to both eternal and temporal penalties. The eternal penalty 
was taken away through the sacrament of Penance, but the priest 
then assigned good works that had to be performed in order to 
satisfy the temporal penalty. Some sins required multiple years of 
penance, and it became impossible for people to complete them 
before they died. In the twelfth century, the doctrine of purgatory was 
developed to handle this problem. A person who died with unpaid 
temporal debt would remain in purgatory until these last remnants of 
sin were purged . 

The doctrine of indulgences was developing at the same time. It 
was understood that the church could be “indulgent” and allow certain 
acts to pay for more of the temporal penalty than would otherwise be the 
case. The pope could also grant a plenary indulgence which would 
satisfy the penalty for all sins committed up to that time. For example, a 
plenary indulgence was granted to encourage participation in the 
Crusades. In 1476, Pope Sixtus IV, who was selling indulgences to 
rebuild a cathedral in France, declared that these indulgences could also 
apply to those in purgatory. 

Luther was already having misgivings about the sale of 
indulgences when John Tetzel appeared on the scene. Tetzel was born in 
Saxony in 1465. He studied philosophy and theology at the University of 
Leipzig and entered the Dominican order in 1489. In 1515, Pope Leo X 
declared a plenary indulgence to support rebuilding St. Peter's in Rome; 
part of the money raised would also go to help the Archbishop of Mainz 
repay debts he owed the pope. Tetzel was put in charge of selling this 
indulgence. He was not allowed to do business in Saxony, but Luther's 
parishioners traveled to nearby areas to purchase his indulgences. Luther 
was concerned that they would no longer see the need for confession 
and repentance. Salvation no longer depended on God's grace but on a 
sinner's buying power! This is what motivated Luther to write the Ninety-
Five Theses. 

We all know the effect these events had on Luther's life, but what happened to Tetzel? In 1518, he 
was granted a Doctorate of Sacred Theology as a result of defending the doctrine of indulgences in two 
disputations. Unfortunately, he was also accused of fraud, embezzlement, and immorality. Although these 
claims were discredited later, Tetzel retired to the Dominican monastery in Leipzig. In 1519, he became 
seriously ill. Luther heard of his illness and wrote to comfort him, saying that the problems in the Catholic 
Church existed before his time. John Tetzel died in Leipzig on August 11, 1519.  

Deacon Linda 

Roman Catholic Indulgence from 1521 

John Tetzel 



Holy Spirit Lutheran Church Council Meeting Minutes 

September 13, 2017 

[P = present; A = absent] 

P Pastor Robin Simpson Litton  P Mark Friend/President 

P Deacon Linda Smith   P Bill Dodson 

P Andy Jones/Treasurer   P Milt Taylor/Financial Secretary   

P Wende Peters/VP/Personnel  P Sue Podobnik/Fellowship 

A Sharon Hindman/Social Ministry A Laura Blum/Youth & Education 

P Will Stecher/Property   P Nancy Bowman/Secretary/M&W 

Call to Order – 7:06 p.m. by Council President Mark Friend.  

In accordance with the decision made at the August 9, 2017 Council meeting, the minutes of the August 9, 2017 Council meeting were 

approved as written via email by a simple majority of the Council who attended the meeting.  

Opening Devotions 

→ Pastor Litton read from Matthew – a reading about faith and prayer. 

 

Current Business 

Pastor’s Report/Pastor Robin Litton – report submitted 

Requested Fellowship/Sue Podobnik look into plans for another “Trunk or Treat” event for October 29, 2017. 

Requested Will Stecher check on light issue in upper level female bathroom 

Exterior Doors – Kaplan was here to investigate closure issues; could not get the doors to malfunction as we have been experienc-

ing; Kaplan left business card so we can call him the next time it malfunctions 

HSLC has received a donation of $15,000 to the general fund 

Spoke Folk (Christian music group) is requesting to stay and perform at HSLC July 13, 2018, as they have done before. 

Christmas Pageant – December 17, 2017; Spirited Seniors to do fellowship event between services 

Spirited Seniors – planning Teacher Appreciation event at end of school year 

Ash Wednesday – to include a 12:00 p.m. service  

Spirited Seniors – sent out post cards to Sunday Schoolers 

Pastor Litton – forfeited a week of continuing education 

 

Treasurer’s Report/Andy Jones – submitted 

Bathroom Renovations 

Total costs were ≈ $37,000; $7,300 not covered by insurance – Milt Taylor wants to/offered to investigate these non-covered 

charges 

Len-the-Plumber invoices seem excessive; HSLC should secure another plumber for future needs 

→ Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report made by Milt Taylor; seconded by Nancy Bowman; motion carried. 

 

 

Consent Agenda Reports*  

*Financial Secretary  - Milt Taylor – report submitted 

*Deacon Linda   - Linda Smith - report submitted 

→ Bible Study beginning again on Thursday 9/14/17 and Sunday 9/17/17 

Music & Worship  - Nancy Bowman – no report submitted 

Fellowship   - Sue Podobnik – no report submitted 

Stewardship   - [Soraya Willson]……Deacon Linda Smith 

→ 10/8/17 – first Stewardship Sunday; 10/15/17 and 10/22/17 – dialogue sermons/skits; 11/5/17 – Commitment Sunday 

Property    - Will Stecher – report submitted 

→ Lucas Saunders’ Eagle Scout Project – renovation of janitor’s closet off multipurpose room (power point of project was 

emailed) 

Youth & Education  - Laura Blum – no report submitted 

*Social Ministry  - Sharon Hindman – report submitted 

→ Bagged Meal program to increase in November from 72 to 82 recipients 

→ Compiling list of college students/military members; recruiting mentors 

→ Very successful Back to School collection – Thank you Patsy Taylor! 

Constitution/Bylaws  - Mark Friend – no report submitted 

Personnel   - Wende Peters – report submitted 

→ Pastoral Assistant Position 

2 applicants – 1 declined position due to requirement of HSLC membership 

Personnel wishes to extend the position to Joe Herb – Certified Youth and Family Minister; has worked with Young 

Life, and Youth for Christ in the south Carroll area; he and his family live in the community; employed by the 

State of Maryland. Council concurred with Personnel’s recommendation. 

Personnel to proceed with needed paperwork for new hires; establish HSCL email account. 

Note:   Milt Taylor expressed his concern regarding the hourly rate disparagement of the various paid positions. The 

Personnel and Finance Committees were tasked with reviewing the salaries presented in the budget. 

 

 

 

 



Old Business 

 

Building Update (preschool site and modular) [Milt Taylor] 

→ 90% of required paperwork is completed 

→ Bond to be posted for storm water management requirement 

Doors – update [Mark Friend] 

→ Refer to section 2./A./Exterior Doors 

→ No research results on related issues:  temperature sensitivity, closure adjustments, locking mechanisms 

Apple Fest – update [Pastor Litton] 

Discussion:  Jenny Jones has minimal time to devote to this event.  The event has no Chairperson; several key positions remain 

unfilled. No vendors have been signed up. Only 6 of the more than 100 business letters sent statewide seeking donations for the 

Silent Auction have responded with a donation. 

→ Council expressed concern that a poorly presented event would be worse than no event at all, and canceled the Apple Fest 

scheduled for October 21, 2017. 

→ Suggestions were offered to supplement the financial loss of not having the fundraiser:  

Create a raffle of the items that were (and still may be) donated (November/December 2017 time frame) 

Investigate an early 2018 fundraiser 

New Business 

Council and Committee Terms (nomination/election preparation) 

→ Audit Committee (three 3-year terms) 

D.Larson (2017/2018/2019 -- 2 years remaining) 

D.Larner (2016/2017/2018 -- 1 year remaining) 

One 3-year slot to fill (2018/2019/2020) 

→ Nominating Committee (1-year terms) 

P.Miller (2017)D.Willson (2017)Multiple slots to fill (2018) 

→ Synod Representative (June 2018 – Hunt Valley, MD) 

Dena Dahlman – has agreed to nomination 

One slot to fill 

One slot to fill for someone under 30-years-old 
→ Church Council 

Two 1-year slots to fill (2018’s por tion of 2017/2018 ter m) 

Six 2-year slots to fill 

Mark Friend – ending two consecutive 2-year terms 

Laura Blum – ending one 2-year term →→ Eligible to run again 

Will Stecher – ending one 2-year term →→ Eligible to run again 

Sue Podobnik – ending one 2-year term →→ Eligible to run again 

Sharon Hindman – served one ½-term and one 2-year term →→ Eligible to run again 

One slot – unfilled for the last 4 years 

 

Other Items Brought to Council’s Attention 

→ 2018 Budget Draft – request it be prepared and presented at the 10/11/17 Council meeting [Milt Taylor] 

→ 8:30 a.m. Sunday Worship Service – An idea was expressed to provide a nursery for children under 6 years of age during the 

sermon time; some with (and without) young children have already agreed to participate as “sitters”. [Milt Taylor] 

Needs to be announced in bulletin and newsletter 

→ Acknowledging memorial gifts and honorariums to HSLC, and informing the member family of the gift received [Sue Podob-

nik] 

Nancy Bowman has been acknowledging and recording gifts/donations for years, but hasn’t received any information of gifts/

donations for quite some time. Need to determine the communication breakdown.  

→ Time Capsule – Need to decide what is to be included in the time capsule to determine the size needed. [Sue Podobnik] 

Council and Committee Leaders need to let Sue know what want included in the time capsule. 

→ Flower Beds – The weeds (thistle, rogue vines) are taking over the gardens/ flower beds (except for the one tended by Lorraine 

Markosky). They have ceased be attractive. If no one wants to take care of them, we should remove the flowers/bushes and let 

them go to grass, and let them be mowed – no more weeding; no more mulching either – which no one wants to do. [Nancy 

Bowman] 

Will Stecher and Bill Dodson said they would spray the weeds for the remainder of their growing season. 

Council will re-address issue in the spring. 

Announcements 

→ Next Council Meeting – Wednesday, October 11, 2017 

Motion to Adjourn 

 

→ Motion made by Andy Jones; seconded by Bill Dodson; motion carried. 

Closing Prayer  

 

→ Meeting ended at 9: 17 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Nancy Bowman 

Nancy Bowman/Council Secretary 



Hymn Story — God, Whose Giving Knows No Ending  

 

1 God, whose giving knows no ending, 3 Treasure, too, you have entrusted, 
 from your rich and endless store:  gain through pow’rs your grace conferred; 
 nature's wonder, Jesus' wisdom,  ours to use for home and kindred, 
 costly cross, grave's shattered door,  and to spread the gospel word. 
 gifted by you, we turn to you,  Open wide our hands in sharing, 
 offering up ourselves in praise;  as we heed Christ's ageless call, 
 thankful song shall rise forever,  healing, teaching, and reclaiming, 
 gracious donor of our days.  serving you by loving all. 

2 Skills and time are ours for pressing 4 Lend your joy to all our giving, 
 toward the goals of Christ, your Son:  let it light our pilgrim way; 
 all at peace in health and freedom,  from the night of anxious keeping, 
 races joined, the church made one.  Loose us into generous day. 
 Now direct our daily labor,  Then when years on earth are over, 
 lest we strive for self alone;  and we’ve lived our human span, 
 born with talents, make us servants  God, fulfill beyond our dreaming, 
 fit to answer at your throne.  All our stewardship began. 

 

 

This hymn is the theme hymn for our fall stewardship program. It was written by Robert L. Ed-
wards, who was born in Auburn, NY, on August 5, 1915. He was a direct descendant of Thomas Hooker, 
the founder of Connecticut, and Jonathan Edwards, the Puritan preacher, theologian, and philosopher. 
His mother was a member of the Dulles family whose siblings included John Foster Dulles, Secretary of 
State under Dwight Eisenhower and Allen Dulles, the first civilian director of the CIA. During World War II, 
Edwards served as an intelligence officer and was awarded the Bronze Star. In 1949 he received a Mas-
ter of Divinity degree from Union Theological Seminary. He served at First Congregational Church in Lich-
field, CT, for seven years and at Immanuel Congregational Church in Hartford for 24 years. He wrote only 
three published hymn texts; this is by far the one most frequently published. Edwards died in Hartford on 
January 15, 2006 at the age of 90. 

This hymn has been published with six different tunes, but the most 
common one is called Rustington, which was written by Sir Charles Hubert 
Hastings Parry. Parry was born on February 27, 1848, in Bournemouth. He 
was interested in music from an early age, but his family wanted him to pursue 
a commercial career. He became an underwriter for Lloyd’s of London, but 
continued to study music. His first major works appeared in 1880. He is per-
haps best known for his choral song “Jerusalem” which was written in 1916 
and is a very popular patriotic anthem in England. There are six hymns with 
tunes written by Parry in Evangelical Lutheran Worship. The tune Rustington 
was first published in 1897. It is named for the village in England where Parry 
lived for a number of years and where he died of the Spanish flu on October 7, 
1918. 

Deacon Linda Hubert Parry, c. 1916 



Contact Information for Holy Spirit Lutheran Church 

 

Address: Holy Spirit Lutheran Church 

                2205 Old Liberty Road 

                Eldersburg, MD 21784      

 

Church Office Phone: (410) 795-6333 

Preschool Office: (410) 795-2287 

 

Email: 

Pastor Robin: hslc.pastor@comcast.net        

Deacon Linda: aim@hslceldersburgmd.org 

Parish Administrator: hslc.eldersburg@comcast.net 

Website:  www.hslceldersburgmd.org 

 

Bulletin announcements are due by Wednesday morning. 

 

 

Apple Fest – October 21, 2017 

Church Council has canceled this event! 
Only a month until the event, and …...   

The event has no Chairperson. 

Several key positions remain unfilled.  

No vendors have been signed up.  

Only 6 of the more than 100 business letters sent statewide 

seeking donations for the Silent Auction have responded 

with a donation. 

 

→ Council expressed concern that a poorly presented event would be 

worse than no event at all, and canceled the Apple Fest scheduled 

for October 21, 2017. 

 



 
 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ ϧ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜΥ tŀǊǘƴŜǊǎ ƛƴ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлмт 

 

wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ bƻǿ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜƭƻƴƎ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ 
Register now for the following Lifelong Learning opportunities.  Courses are open to all 
older adults in the community.  Come join us! 

¢ŜŎƘ {ƻǳǇ ςLarry Bulanda discussed current trends in technology including remote 
sensing, robotic prosthetics, technology in healthcare and aging in place, canine technolo-
gy and more.  Class meets Tuesdays hŎǘƻōŜǊ о ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ мт from 6:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.  
Cost is $42 per adult. 

!ƴƎŜƭǎ – Learn the historical and spiritual significance of angels.  Class meets Fri-
days hŎǘƻōŜǊ му ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ у from 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.  Free to older adults. 

½ǳƳōŀ – Get the heart and muscles pumping in this challenging session.  Mondays, 
hŎǘƻōŜǊ ол ς 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ мм at 11:00 a.m.  Cost is $30 per adult. 

!Ǌǘ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ {ŜǊƛŜǎΥ ¢ƘŜ tǊŜ-wŀǇƘŀŜƭƛǘŜ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊƘƻƻŘ - Susan Williamson from the 
Carroll Arts Center presents on Tuesday, hŎǘƻōŜǊ мт from 1:00 p.m. to 2:00 pm.  Cost is 
$9 for CLV residents and Arts Council members and $10 for all others.   
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ŎƻǳǊǎŜǎ in advance at 443-605-1070 or registration@clvillage.org.  
A complete list of Lifelong Learning options is available at www.clvillage.org/lifelong-
learning.   

 
/ŀǊǊƻƭƭΩǎ .Ŝǎǘ wŜǎǳƭǘǎ 
Thank you!  Carroll Lutheran Village was voted .Ŝǎǘ wŜǝǊŜƳŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ .Ŝǎǘ !ǎǎƛǎǘŜŘ 
[ƛǾƛƴƎ CŀŎƛƭƛǘȅΣ ŀƴŘ .Ŝǎǘ bǳǊǎƛƴƎ IƻƳŜ AGAIN by the readers of the /ŀǊǊƻƭƭ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
¢ƛƳŜǎ.  The winners were announced in mid-September.  Thank you to everyone who vot-
ed for CLV and have supported us over the years – we couldn’t do it without you! 
 
±ƛǎƛǘ /ŀǊǊƻƭƭ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ 
Carroll Lutheran Village is on Facebook! Visit us on Facebook to see the terrific things that 
residents and staff are doing – like the recent tree planting to commemorate the 500th an-
niversary of the Reformation and the Sykesville Girl Scout Troop that just completed a ser-
vice project to earn their Silver Award. You don’t need to be a member of Facebook to 
view the page – just go to www.facebook.com/CarrollLutheranVillage. 

mailto:registration@clvillage.org
http://www.clvillage.org/lifelong-learning%20or%20by%20calling%20443-605-1070
http://www.clvillage.org/lifelong-learning%20or%20by%20calling%20443-605-1070
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